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FAMILY UPDATES

By: Fr. John Jasica

$10,000 ROOF FUND DONATION!!
| want to express my sincerest
thanks to the Polish Club of
Chatham for their recent
generous donation of $10,000
towards the roof fund at Our
" | Lady of Victory Church. The
RAISE THE ROOF flat roof that spans the hall,
kitchen, side entrance, sacristy
and washrooms is in need of replacement. It will be
replaced this summer with a company from Windsor
that has been contracted for the project. The total
cost of the roof replacement will be around $60,000.

If you would like to make a donation for the roof
replacement please write out your cheques to OUR
LADY OF VICTORY and mark the memo line with “Roof
Fund.” You can also make cash donations (address
the envelope with your contact information and label
it “Roof Fund”) or via e-transfers (see the parish
website for details—www.chathamcatholic.ca)

As we develop a new

pastoral vision of forming

disciples who reach out m

years of the pandemic— [
we as a family of parishes

need to move forward with new, dynamic and
pandemic allowed us to pause and reflect on what we
were doing and why we were doing it. It has helped
us realize that we need to renew our efforts as

TWO NEW PASTORAL TEAM MEMBERS

to all and rebuild

following the last two

relevant ministries, programs and outreach that
changes lives. The unfortunate realities of the
disciples in new ways to engage our culture and
world.

Through ongoing conversations and planning with the
family staff, adding sufficient members to the Family
Pastoral Council and Family Finance Committee from
all the parishes seeking their wisdom and guidance,
we now need to move forward guided by the Holy
Spirit to share the Good News.

As we move forward to resume various ministries and
programs in addition to starting new ones, we as a
staff need more support and leadership. As you may
remember, in the last year we had Karen Robert, a
pastoral minister, leave parish ministry and Rodger
Luxton, our business manager, retired.

After consultation and support from the family staff,
Pastoral Council and Finance Committee, it is with
great pleasure that | introduce two new people to our
pastoral team as unpaid volunteer staff members.

(1) FUNERAL SUPPORT LEADER

We welcome Marie Harrison as our new Funeral
Support Leader. Marie has been assisting at funeral
celebrations in our parishes for many years. Her main
responsibilities ~ will  include the  following:

e Assist the priest/deacon in organizing all funeral
Masses in the family

e Lead and coordinate all Mass hosts (greeters),
servers and commentators for all our funerals

e Make connections for families and luncheon teams

o Ensure proper set up of each church site for
funeral celebrations

e Lead, train and support all the ministries involved
with funeral celebrations in our family of parishes

(2) FAMILY & YOUTH MINISTRY LEADER

We welcome Patty Coenen as our new Family & Youth
Ministry Leader. Patty has an extensive background as
a former youth coordinator in our diocese in addition
to being our Video Team Leader. Patty is the
Community Life Facilitator with the Ursuline Sisters
here in Chatham. Her main responsibilities will
include the following:

e Organize and coordinate various family and youth
events in our family of parishes

e Recruit, support and train volunteers for our
family and youth events/ministries

e Assist in the outreach to our Catholic schools and
sacramental families

Due to the significant financial challenges we are
facing as a family of parishes, it is not currently
possible to hire paid staff members. | am extremely
thankful to Marie and Patty for their overwhelming
willingness to take on these leadership roles as
volunteers. When | invited them to consider these
roles they immediately responded so enthusiastically!!
This will definitely help us move forward as we seek
to be missionaries of hope in our world today.

All of us will get to know Marie, Patty and the rest of
the staff more in the weeks and months ahead as we
develop our pastoral plan seeking your support,
involvement and assistance.

RETURN OF LITURGICAL MINISTERS

There are a number of meetings for various liturgical
ministries which can be found on the last page of the
bulletin (a date for Eucharistic Ministers will be set
next week) that we want to restart effective the
weekend of June 18/19. Although it will be a slow
return to these ministries, we begin again with altar
servers, Mass Hosts/Ushers gathering the collection
from the pews and the gifts of bread and wine
presented at Mass. Please come to the meetings or
contact Cathy Zimmer at the office if you want to
continue or join one of these liturgical ministries but
are not able to attend the meeting(s).




Mass Intentions - June 7 - 11, 2022

Tuesday, June 7
8:00 am - St. Agnes
~ Antonio Branco ~ Clarita Litschko
~ Gerald Ouellette ~ Manuel De Castro
~ Ermelinda Antunes ~ Teresa & Manuel Soares

6:30 pm - St. Ursula
~ Bob Fenlon ~ Antonio Branco
~ Luisa D’Aliasi ~ Maria DaCosta
~ Margaret Bossy
~ Deceased members of the Fortier Family

Wednesday, June 8
8:00 am - Blessed Sacrament
~ Intentions of Lene Lieb
~ Intentions of Christine Pinsonneault
~ Intentions of Andrew & Anthony Pearson

12:00 noon - St. Joseph
~ Tony Nugent ~ Eve Market
~ Robert Burton ~ Vianney Martin
~ Intentions of Lucianna Letourneau & Family
~ Deceased members of the Buis & Van Raay
families

7:00 pm - Our Lady of Victory (Polish)
~ Ryan Scaman ~ Irena Wolanski
~ John & Anna Helinski -~ Agata Kowalska
~ Intentions of Pam McCullough

Thursday, June 9 - St. Ephrem
8:00 am - St. Ursula

~ Tyler Coleiro

~ Frances Kluz

6:30 pm - St. Agnes
~ Joseph Heisler
~ Gary Laevens
~ Intentions of Mary Hylnialuk
~ Deceased members of the Balun, Gazarek &
Kacer families

Friday, June 10
8:00 am - Blessed Sacrament
~ Art Leclair
~ Joseph Osch
~ Denis & Patricia Cazabon
~ Intentions of Michael Allman
~ Intentions of Sandy & Marie Cameron
~ Intentions of the 2022 Jubilarians of the
Sisters of St. Joseph

CONTINUED

Friday, June 10
12:00 noon - St. Joseph
~ All Souls ~ Gerald Murphy
~ Michael Cabral  ~ Patricia Zimmer
~ Antonio Teixeira ~ All Priests in Purgatory

Saturday, June 11 - St. Barnabas
9:00 am - Our Lady of Victory (English)
~ James L. Purdy
~ Frank Garcynski
~ Margaret & Harry Kahue
~ Intentions of Fran Gazarek
~ Intentions of the Urbano Family
~ Bishop John Michael Sherlock, Bishop Gerald
Emmett Carter & Bishop John Christopher Cody

To Everything there is a season...
“a time to be healed...”
Please pray for those who are currently sick in
our parish family especially Eva Beausejour,
Paula DeVito, Robert Johnstone, Fran Gazarek and
John Fitzgerald and Randy Sterling.

“a time to die....”

Please remember in your prayers all our
deceased relatives and parishioners especially
Erica Thomas Walker, Giuseppina Zugna and
Rosemary Brodie.

Eternal rest grant unto thee.

DIOCESAN MINISTERS PRAYER CALENDAR

Please remember to pray for: Parish Business

Managers in the Diocese of London, Mrs. Karen Doyle,
Coordination of Youth Ministry, Rev. Joseph

Langlois, Mrs. Dianne O’Neil - Pastoral Minister,

Rev. Barnabas Kiss - O.F.M., Deacon Carol Tamas and

Deacon Guy Alden.

CHANGE IN OUR CONFESSION SCHEDULE

Saturday Confessions, which were previously held at
Blessed Sacrament, will now take place at Our Lady
of Victory Church from 9:45 - 10:30 am. This change
takes effect June 18.




Congratulations

to the children who received their First Communion!

Samara Alexander
Byron Butzer
Claire Charron
Nolan Clark
Emmersyn Hope
Adrina Leferman
Melissa Rodriguez
Jackson Sabourin
Petra Stefina
Jackson Waddick

Jack Burgess
Gwen Carroll

Lea Chemali

Elliot Emery
Sutton Kemp
Adelynn Loureiro
Jensen Roesch
Dane Smith
Lincoln Villanueva

May God continue to bless you and your families.

HOMELESS SHELTER IN NEED OF SUPPLIES
The new Homeless Shelter will pr -
Nk CAN YOU

be opening on June 1 and there
7HELP?

is a need for certain items.
s

Donation boxes will be set up at
Parishes. If you are able to donate, it would be much

each Church in the Family of!

appreciated. The following are the items most
needed:

e shampoo and conditioner

e socks and underwear

e powdered creamer and sugar

o plastic forks and spoons

e napkins

o feminine hygiene products

e laundry detergent

o gift cards for grocery stores, Giant Tiger,

Shopper’s or Walmart

ST. JOSEPH HARWICH CWL

Harwich CWL will hold their next general meeting on
Monday, June 6 at 7 pm in the Spirit and Life Centre.
See you then!

ST. JOSEPH CITY CWL

City CWL will hold their next general meeting and
social on Tuesday, June 7 at 7 pm in the Spirit and
Life Centre hall. All members are invited to attend!

BLESSED SACRAMENT CWL

The Blessed Sacrament CWL invites members to
please join us for a fun Beach Party evening on
Thursday, June 9. This will be a Salad Potluck, so
please bring a salad or dessert to share. We will be
starting at a special time of 6 pm in the Blessed
Sacrament Hall. Wear your favorite beach apparel -
sundresses, bermuda shorts, floppy hats and flip-flops.
New members always welcome!

DEACON’S PEN
HAPPY BIRTHDAY CHURCH!!!

As | am sure you all know, Pentecost is the official
Birthday of the Church. On this day The Holy Spirit
came to those in the Upper Room and they were
filled with His power, and went and preached
without fear to the whole of Jerusalem.

The usual theme of the Deacon’s Pen is the Sunday
Gospel. | would like to move ahead one day to the
memorial of, “Blessed Virgin Mary, Mother of the
Church.” After all, if Mary never gave birth to Jesus,
we would not have a Church at all. When we pray the
Hail Mary, we say; “Blessed art thou amongst
women.”

Blessedness confers on a person both the greatest joy
and the greatest task in the world. Nowhere can we
see the paradox better illustrated thanin Mary’s
life. Mary was granted the blessedness and privilege
of being the mother of the Son of God. Yet, that
very blessedness was to be a sword to pierce her
heart, one day she would see her son hanging on a
cross. So, to be chosen by God is to be offered both
a crown of joy and a cross of sorrow. God does not
choose us to give us a life of ease and comfort, but in
order that we may respond to His love by
accomplishing His purposes.

The Visitation of Mary, her trip to visit her cousin
Elizabeth, reminds us that, through His holy ministry,
Christ continues to be present among His people. Let
us recognize and appreciate the truth that the same
Christ “dwells among us” in the Bible, in the
Sacraments, in the praying community, and in our
souls.

We should bring Jesus to others as Mary did to
Elizabeth. We can make a real difference in the lives
of others today by carrying Jesus to them. For that,
we must be filled with the Holy Spirit, allowing his
rebirth within us. Then Jesus will enable us to share
His love with all whom we encounter, offering them
humble and committed service, unconditional
forgiveness, and compassionate caring service.

Peace and May God Bless you all.
Deacon Morgan

SUMMER SIGN LANGUAGE SCHEDULE

Sign Language will be offered at the 10:00 am Mass
at St. Ursula Church each Sunday during June, July
and August. On occasion, if sign language is required
at a different Mass, Patty Arsenault, our sign
language interpreter, will try to be available with
enough advance notice.
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Student Summer
& il
Employment

Chatham Catholic Family of Parishes
Student Summer Employment Opportunity
(Through the Canada Summer Jobs Program)

Position:

Summer Intern & Digital Ministry Development
Posting Date: June 1, 2022

Closing Date: June 23, 2022

Duties and Responsibilities:

« Assist in the development of the family of parishes

social media strategy
« Assist in the improvement of live-streaming and

the development and production of online content

« Support the development of various in person and
online ministries and programs

« Assist in various office duties and tasks when
needed

« Assist staff members in completing various tasks,
duties and responsibilities

Qualifications:

« Creative skills - being able to use basic audio/
video editing software and graphic design (Canva)

« Proficient using multi-social posting and
management programs (Hootsuite)

« Ability to work with social media platforms such as

Facebook, Instagram, and Twitter
» Good communications skills
A willingness to learn and develop new skills

Notes:

» Forward Cover Letter, Resume, three references
including one Pastoral Reference
to: ckeane®@dol.ca

« Include the following reflections:

1. An experience you have had of working as part
of a team.

2. Initiatives have you taken to engage in the faith
life of your parish? your school? your

We thank all applicants for their interest; however,

only those selected for an interview will
contacted.

You can also find the job listing on our website at

chathamcatholic.ca.

Congratulations to

Charlotte Brosseau, Zora Javier,
Charlotte Johnston, Ava Lagasca, Mickson McCabe,
Jane Northcott, Sophia O’Brien,
Leokadia Pickles-Gorzelak, Reese Reaume
and Kinsley Yacks

who joined our parish family through the
Sacrament of Baptism
during the month of May.

May they always live out their call to discipleship.

/7~
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Congratulations to
Peter Weaver & Ricki Paquette

who had their Marriage Convalidated
during the month of May.

May God continue to bless them
in their married life.

BLOOM WHERE YOU ARE PLANTED
St. Patrick Church and Our Lady of Yo
the Rosary Shrine in Merlin are Wﬁ%

hosting a Catholic Woman’s Retreat 7 ()
on Saturday, June 25 from 9:30 am - "
3 pm. Come be nurtured and explore \WNERE You Bt

your personal giftsl Enjoy music, g ANTED

activities, guest speakers in the

beautiful gardens. Please bring a

pen, journal and your own lunch. Picnic tables will
be available. This event is a gift from volunteers.

Guest speakers include Anne Marie Posella who will
speak about understanding and discovering our gifts.
Danielle Campo McLeod, a Paralympian, will share
her story and her walk with God.

Check out the Facebook group, “Bloom Where You
Are Planted. All woman are welcome!

To register, please email
bloomwhereyouareplantedtoday@gmail.com.



GOSPEL REFLECTION

Even though Pentecost is rightly celebrated in late
spring, the robust experience of a New England fall
can provide a profound metaphor for reflection. A full
expression of fall colors is beautiful to behold. But,
with all of its majesty and beauty, the observer knows
the experience of death is soon to come. Creation will
be dark and barren for a while. Pentecost cannot be
separated from the cross. Before God’s
transformative, life-giving power can bear fruit, we
must first die.

Pentecost is all about leaving the lifeless dead wood
behind and allowing God, through the power of the
Holy Spirit, to create something new. These Pentecost
creations happen repeatedly over and over again. The
birthing process of the Church is ongoing. God is
always bringing life out of death and creating
something where there was once nothing. That is why
the fall is such an apropos metaphorical season for
Pentecost. In order to really receive the gift of the
Holy Spirit we have to die to what we once knew and
what no longer works.

When fire and wind find their fullest expression, they
are in no way gentle nor kind. They have the potential
to level anything in their paths. We are experiencing
great turmoil in our world, nation, and our Church.
Whether the result of circumstance or the work of the
Holy Spirit, much of what we knew to be normal and
constant is changing. Common systems and
institutional structures that may have worked for a
time no longer do. When the old and familiar need to
be left behind, God creates something new. Change
and disorder do not need to be our enemies. They
always bring opportunities for something exciting and
new. What we need is untiring faith, firm hope, and
perfect love.

What we need is for the Holy Spirit to enlighten us to
see what is important and what we must do. “O Holy
Spirit, descend plentifully into my heart. Enlighten
the dark corners of this neglected dwelling and
scatter there Thy cheerful beams.” (St. Augustine) If
we experience joy, even in the midst of turbulence,
then we will know we are exactly where God needs us
to be. If not, then perhaps there is a lesson in the
decaying leaves that graciously descend to the ground
on a crisp fall day.

©LPi

Welione

NEW MEMBERS

WELCOME
It is with great joy that we welcome visitors and
new parishioners to our parish family!

New parishioners please visit our parish website,
chathamcatholic.ca and look under the “I’m New”
tab. Or better yet, come by the parish office so we
can meet you and welcome you personally! Or call
the parish office at 519-352-8530 or 519-352-9483
and we can arrange for you to obtain one of our
registration forms.

HOW TO DONATE TO THE CHATHAM CATHOLIC
FAMILY OF PARISHES

As we are all forced to slow down in our current
world, unfortunately some things continue along,
such as our household bills and expenses. The same
goes for our parishes as well, that operate mainly on
donations received at Mass. To donate, there are
some options such as e-transfer, mailing or dropping
off a donation, pre-authorized debit and an easy,
online option. For more details, go to our parish
website at chathamcatholic.ca and select the
“Giving” tab and then “How to donate.”

If you wish to drop off donations, please drop them
into the gray locked mail box at St. Agnes parish
office. The mail box is checked daily.

We are so thankful for your continued support
throughout these changing times.

OUR WEBSITE
Did you know the Chatham Catholic Family of
Parishes has a website? Take a look at

chathamcatholic.ca. Wish to read the current or
past bulletins? Curious when the sacraments for your
children are taking place? Wondering how to donate?
Looking for Mass times for our parishes? Lost your
Liturgical Ministry schedule? Need prayers? Would
like to volunteer in one of our many ministries? Need
to contact one of our staff members? Our website
has the answer to many questions - check it out!




DIOCESE OF 1070 WATERLOO STREET

LONDON, ONTARIO N6A 3Y2

LONDON

519-433-0658
OFFICE OF THE BISHOP FAX: 519-266-4353

31 May 2022

COVID-19 UPDATE (UPDATE #26)

During the most recent meeting of the Episcopal Council, | reviewed with the Episcopal Vicars
and Vicars General all of the protocols that are still in place with respect to our churches, halls
and offices. As of Monday, 6 June 2022, | hereby abrogate all the restrictions and
expectations as found in all previous COVID-related directives with the exception of the
following.

1. Some Precautions for the General Public

Though the worst of COVID -19 seems to have passed, we are aware that there are still
variants which arise from time to time and that there is still danger of the spread of the virus.
Therefore, all are encouraged to continue to wear masks in public spaces such as churches
and halls. In offices, sensitivity to those who may be immuno-compromised should be shown
by a willingness to wear masks also in the public spaces of our offices.

It is prudent, as well, to continue to make hand sanitizer available in all of our buildings.

If a member of your staff, parish team, volunteer or a parishioner has symptoms of
COVID-19 or has been exposed to someone with COVID-19, follow the directions, such as
those given for isolation, on the website of your local health unit. There is no longer a need
to report positive cases to the Diocesan Centre.

2. Dispensation from the Sunday Obligation Extended

The celebration of the Eucharist and other sacraments is central to our Catholic faith. Not
only do we need to pray and hear the word of God together, but our participation in Holy
Communion is the essential “food for our journey” as disciples of Jesus. For this reason, we
need to encourage the faithful to return to the celebration of Mass, providing a warm
welcome, good homilies and good music — really, good liturgies in general — the three points
| have often highlighted when | have spoken with various groups.

Our Pastoral Services team is working with people across the Diocese to develop the
“Nurturing Joy Initiative”. The idea is to have a diocesan-wide approach to welcoming all
those who have continued to come to Mass during the pandemic and to encourage those
who until now have been concerned about returning. In later stages of “Nurturing Joy”, we
want to extend such a welcome to the “de-churched” (those who for any number of reasons
have stopped coming to Mass and the sacraments) and the “un-churched” (those who have
no affiliation with any Church or ecclesial community). This is a vital part of the work of
evangelization and the raison d’étre of the Church, to bring people to Jesus and to form
them as disciples.

Diocese of London: Being a mission-oriented Church that forms disciples of Jesus
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We realize, however, that many are still cautious and concerned about being in crowds,
since COVID is still with us. As such, we want to be sensitive to their needs and to serve
them in the best way possible. Therefore, the dispensation from the Sunday obligation is
now extended to the last weekend of the summer vacation period, that is, until 6 September
2022. Unless a serious danger presents itself again at some future date, this will be the last
extension. The removal of the dispensation will be confirmed before Labour Day.

3. Restrictions within the Mass

Mass should be celebrated as before the pandemic, according to the General Instruction of
the Roman Missal.

There remain three restrictions, however, within the celebration of the Mass:

= People should be invited to exchange the Sign of Peace in such a way that people will
still feel comfortable when not wishing to make actual contact.

= Communion from the Cup is not to be given to members of the congregation.
Concelebrating priests must receive by intinction or from a separate cup; deacons, if
served the Precious Blood, must be served from a separate cup. Intinction is not used
for deacons or any members of the faithful.

= All ministers of Holy Communion must wear a mask for the distribution of Communion.
As well, hand sanitizer must be used prior to distributing Communion and after any
communicant receives Communion on the tongue.

4. Other Sacraments

All the sacraments are to be celebrated according to the rubrics in the ritual books.
Sacraments may be celebrated within the context of the Mass.

Continued vigilance in our parishes has borne much fruit, and we are glad to see the lifting of
these restrictions. With Bishop Dabrowski, | thank all our priests, pastoral teams and the many
volunteers who have worked hard to make it possible for us to celebrate our faith under these
restraints throughout the pandemic. May Our Blessed Mother and St. Patrick, our heavenly
patrons, continue to intercede for us.

Most Rev. Ronald P. Fabbro, CSB
Bishop of London



RETURN OF LITURGICAL MINISTERS
Below are the dates for the first round
R of meetings for various liturgical
ministries. Those who would like to
continue or join these ministries are
invited to attend.

If you want to join any of the ministries at any of our
churches but cannot attend a meeting, please contact
our Data Recorder, Cathy Zimmer by email
czimmer@dol.ca or call the family of parishes office.

Ushers & Mass Hosts
Tuesday, June 7 - 7 pm - Blessed Sacrament Hall

Lectors
Wednesday, June 8 - 7 pm - St. Agnes Hall

Sacristans
Thursday, June 9 - 7 pm - Our Lady of Victory Hall

Altar Servers (Weekend / Weekday / Funerals)
Tuesday, June 14 - 7 pm - Spirit and Life Centre
Saturday, June 18 - 10 am - Blessed Sacrament Hall

PRAYER CHAIN

We have people who want to pray for whatever
request comes to them. If you need prayers, please
contact Maureen at the parish office at 519-352-8530
or 519-352-9483 or by email at mfoster@dol.ca.

CHURCH CHUCKLE

12-8

Dl by King Faitures Syed
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“Hear that? People in heaven have
ever-laughing life.”
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WEEKDAY & WEEKEND MASS TIMES
WEEKEND MASS TIMES

Saturday  5:00 pm at Blessed Sacrament
(live-streamed)
Sunday 8:00 am at St. Joseph

(live-streamed)

9:00 am at Blessed Sacrament
(live-streamed)

9:30 am at Our Lady of Victory (English)
10:00 am at St. Ursula (sign language)
11:00 am at St. Agnes

11:00 am at Our Lady of Victory (Polish)
Noon at St. Joseph

WEEKDAY MASS TIMES
Tuesday  8:00 am at St. Agnes
6:30 pm at St. Ursula

Wednesday 8:00 am at Blessed Sacrament
(live-streamed)
12 noon at St. Joseph
7:00 pm at Our Lady of Victory (Polish)

Thursday 8:00 am at St. Ursula
6:30 pm at St. Agnes

Friday 8:00 am at Blessed Sacrament
(live-streamed)
12 noon at St. Joseph

Saturday  9:00 am at Our Lady of Victory (English)

LIVE-STREAMED MASS

Masses are live streamed on our YouTube channel
(www.chathamcatholic.tv). Visit the parish website
(www.chathamcatholic.ca) and click the live-stream
link at the top of the page. See Mass schedule above
for live-streamed Masses.

MASS VIA PHONE-STREAM
Listen to Mass from St. George Parish in London by
calling 1-226-781-7977 and following the prompts.

DISPENSATION EXTENDED
The dispensation from the Sunday obligation is now
extended to Tuesday, September 6.

CONFESSION TIMES

- Wednesdays 6:30 pm at Our Lady of Victory (Polish)
- Fridays from 11:15 am to 11:45am at St. Joseph

- Saturdays from 9:00-10:00 am at Blessed Sacrament

E-BULLETIN

To receive an email reminder once the bulletin has
been posted (email will include the link to the
bulletin on the website), contact Maureen at the
parish office or by email at mfoster@dol.ca. Or
simply go to our website (chathamcatholic.ca).




Please suppaort cur advertisens!

Landscaping
Imigation
Paving Stones
Grounds Keeping
Fall Clean ups

e

Ale
LAWN & GARDEN

www.alslawnandgarden.ca Al Pinsonneault, Parishioner

Sod / Seed
Lawn Programs
Lawn Cultting
Outdoor Fire Places
Snow Removal

info@alslawnandgarden.ca

Our Lady of Beauraing Council #1412,
Blessed Sacrament / St. Agnes
Meet the third Thursday of the month at 7:00 pm

For information call or email Steve Brent at
519-360-7814 or kofc1412@gmail.com

The Knights of Columbus
Insurance Agent: Sangemino Agency 855-803-0448 sonny.sangemino@kofc.org

St. Ursula
Council #9551
Meet the first Tuesday of the month at 7:30 pm

For information email Gerard Masse at
519-401-8260 or gerardmasse46@gmail.com

Canada 580 Queen Street
519-436-1148
B;:l'i:i?:l www.cbservices.com

« computer sales & service
« copiers & supplies
« printing solutions
« serving you since 1990

SIMPSON’S

“The Fence People Since 1950”
1030 Richmond Street
519-354-0540
www.simpsonsfence.com
Ted Simpson, Parishioner

FENCE (CHATHAM) LTD.

NOTARY PUBLIC
LEC SERVICES
r AFFORDABLE SERVICES

FREE CONSULTATION
WEEKENDS & EVENINGS

oy

AMBER LAW

NOTARY PUBLIC
LEGAL'S

IMMIGRATION ASSISTANCE, TRANSLATION POLISH - ENGLISH
ANNA MONIKA GORZKA
Tel: (519) 992-2275
Email: amber.law.org@gmail.com WWW: AMBER-LAW.ORG

CK'’s Fastest Growing House Buyer

We buy homes within Chatham-Kent, working
hard to improve the community and provide you
with solutions to privately sell your home.
Call today!

226-507-5053 plzhomes.ca

Peter Zalewski, P.Eng.
Parishioner

ROESCH MEATS and moxe

10910 Northwood Line
519-351-7711 ff‘)’
www.rmeats.com )
Drug & Additive Free Pork
Free Run Eggs
Produced on our Farm
* Aged Beef < Catering
o Custom Barbecues
All Products 100% Guaranteed
Mrs. D’s available here

Louis & Clara Roesch
- Parishioners

nunALﬁﬁunBAN
ROOFING

Specializing in Steel Shingles
Ed Pumfrey, Parishioner
519-355-9962

Mike Poulin, BBA, BScFE
Senior Financial Analyst and
Insurance Advisor

Smpt
MEMORIALS
MONUMENTS & MARKERS
Bronze Vases, Religious Figures
Dawne Milner
7 Maple Leaf Drive 519-354-3930
www.smythmemorials.com

Optimize Wealth Management
3-403 Queen Street,
Chatham, ON N7M 2H8

www.optimize.ca/mikepoulin

mike.poulin@optimize.ca
1-866-209-6862 ex. 1048

Cell: 519-784-1817 / Fax: 416-840-4939

4 Joint & muscle support  # Boosts immunity
® Cleanse liver ¢ Helps Digestion
www.healthylifestyl. puretrim.com
Parishioner - Peter Krol - 519-777-9588
All proceeds help fund the Church.

SAL & SON LTD.

Ornamental Iron Works & Repair
Custom Made Designs
Free Estimates
R. R. #3 Creek Road, Chatham
Bus 519-352-6509 Cell 519-809-2105
Salvatore Caporale - Parishioner

HINNEGAN-PESESKI

156 William
519-352-5120

FUNERAL HOME LTD.

Generations of Families have placed their trust in Hinnegan-Peseski

Street South
www.peseski.com

Family Owned and Operated since 1904
Rose and Ron Peseski

- Parishioners

Nicole’s Homecare
Services

Senior Care & Medical Support

Reliable Personal Support
Worker with 8+ years
experience. Dedicated to
providing focused and
personal care.

® Certified PSW

® CPR& First Aid Certified
®  Palliative Care Completed
@  Range of Motion Exercises

For more information please contact 519-359-6138

[

ﬂ&l(zn/ay
Funeral HomesTtd.
459 St. Clair Street
Chatham
519-351-2040

www. mckinlayfuneralhome.com

P‘ ST MA
HEATING & COOLING INC.
Experts You Can Trust
Plumbing Service Available
519-354-9491
www.postma.ca

LORI’S FOOT CARE

Foot care services provided by a Registered Practical
Nurse certified in basic and advanced foot care.

Home visits available.
(519) 437-5556 or Ihicks960@gmail.com

Registered provider of Veteran Affairs Canada
and registered with Green Shield Canada

WOMEN’S(CENTRE
Support and empower
women and children affected by
intimate partner abuse in our community.

24-hour Crisis Line
519-354-6360 1-800-265-0598

DENOMYS
AUDIO VIDEO

40 Grand Ave E
Chatham
519-352-2120

Celebrating
70 years
of family owned
and operated.

Parishioners:
Chris J. Denomy
Byron J. Denomy

.Thiss ace
is available.

CHATHAM NISSAN
735 Richmond St

Chatham ON

519-352-9000
Innavation Rick Postma
1am muiims. Parishioner

Email: ickp@chathamnissan.com

REFUGE
Pregnancy
Resource Centre

519-352-3576
www.refugechatham.ca

Maple City
Retirement Residence

97 McFarlane Avenue
Chatham, Ontario N7L 4V6
Phone: 519-354-7111
Fax: 519-351-5780
www.maplecityretirment.ca

Building Products Ltd.
Roofing * Eavestroughing

Siding * Windows * Doors
Vingl Decking & Fencing
Spruce & P.T. Lumber

Fuston stone * Drywall
519-354-4845
info@preferredbp.com

11 McGregor Place

& FIRE

/-\
FIRST CHOICE WIND
DISASTER RESTORATION " * Maln
Ak WATER

T ——— Brian Weber
-
www.firstchoicedki.ca

Contractor
Box 314—Chatham, ON N7M 5K4

KwR

- Asphalt Sealing - Crack Repairs - Line Painting
- Driveways - Parking Lots
- Pot Holes & Catch Basin Repairs
- Snow Removal

KEVIN Email: lawncare@mnsi.net RON

519-809-1280 519-809-2848

V.

525 Grand Ave E
Dine In and Takeout
Parishioners: The Machado Family

5 TYPES

Cottage Cheese
Cheddar Cheese
Beet

Mushroom Dill
Meat Pie

_.' REWERS' '-.

I(Il( IIIN

519-437-1502
@rewerskitchen
www.rewerskitchen.ca

www _churrascrariasteakhouse.ca (519) 355-1279

Adwokat

Maciek Piekosz

Reprezentuje ofiary
- wypadkéw

519.660.7718
maciek@siskinds.com

S|SK|NDS \ The law firm

Would you like to advertise in our bulletin?
For pricing and more information, call the office at 519-352-8530 or 519-352-9483.




